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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Tuesday 03 August 

Prep-6 Parent Teacher Meetings  
 

Tuesday 03 August 

Excursion - 2 Oliver/Bolzonello 
 

Thursday 05 August 

Prep-6 Parent Teacher Meetings  
 

Friday 06 August 

North V South LSSSA 
 

Friday 06 August 

LiL - Crawl and Climb Movement session 
 

Monday 16 to Friday 20 August  

Science Week 
 

Tuesday 17 August 

Cupcake Day 
 

Monday 24 to Friday 27 August 

Book Week 
 

Thursday 26 August 

Book Week Parade 
 

Thursday 26 August 

School Association Meeting 
 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2021 

Term 3 

Tuesday 20 July - Friday 24 September 

Term 4 

Monday 11 October - Thursday 16 December 
 

 

 

 

2021 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 29 October 

Parent Teacher Evenings 
 

 

Teacher feedback from our parent/ 

teacher evenings has been 

o v e r w h e l m i n g l y  p o s i t i v e . 

Celebrating children’s learning, their 

progress and achievements have 

been highlights. Congratulations to everyone involved, we 

have had most families book in to celebrate and partner 

with classroom teachers. A tremendous effort. 

 

Duty of Care – Mornings and Afternoons 
 

 

Each term we are required to remind the community of 

our before/ after school duty of care hours. Please 

support by ensuring children are not left in the school 

grounds when there are no adults to supervise. 

 

Trevallyn Primary School hours are from 8:30 am through 

to 3:00 pm (front of school supervision finishes at 

3.10pm), Class hours 9:00 am – 3:00 pm. It is important 

that parents do not bring children to school before school 

hours because there is no supervision of students at that 

time. Similarly, it is important parents either collect their 

children at the end of the school day or arrange for them 

to catch the bus home/make other collection 

arrangements so that students are not left unsupervised at 

the end of the school day. Children’s safety is our priority 

and unsupervised students may engage in or put 

themselves in dangerous positions/ locations. Parents are 

responsible for their children outside school hours unless 

they have accessed school based child care during these 

times. 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

School Association 
 

Last night the School Association met to ensure our school community is connected and supports, “Every child and 

family have positive experiences at Trevallyn Primary that connects them to learning”.  

A huge shout out to all our Volunteers in the uniform shop and canteen. I am in awe of the service provided by a 

dedicated group of parents who are here for all our children. 
 

Last night’s discussion: 
 

• School Captain update – great start to the term. Raised well over $400 for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation 

on our PJ day. Look out for the Captains on FaceBook for their weekly updates on “What’s On at Trevallyn 

next week” (WOT). 

• Updates on our School Improvement Plan. Cycles of Inquiry and Learner Assets 

• Canteen Committee update – Always looking for more volunteers. We have a wonderful canteen and wonderful 

volunteers 

• Uniform Shop Committee update – Uniform stock audit is complete. Committee are looking forward to 

working with our school student leaders to review our Uniform Policy. Keep an eye out for surveys and focus 

groups 

• Fathers’ Day events. Fathers’ Day stall will continue this year. We are looking at having a get together, activities 

afternoon to celebrate families on Friday 3 September (tentative date at this stage, TBC). 
 

This is all our work together. The School Association is a dedicated group, committed to ensuring all our children, and 

families have positive experiences at Trevallyn Primary School.  

 

Thank you for all the work you do for our school community. 

 

Inquiry and Learner Assets 
 

All classes at Trevallyn are working with an Inquiry Mindset. 
 

Part of the staff’s professional learning included Learner Assets. So, what are Learner Assets and how will these help 

my child now and in the future? 
 

Learner Assets are the future focused skills and processes that are ‘innate human qualities, such as communication, 

interaction, creativity, innovation and self-regulation (Steele, M. 2021). As a whole school we will be developing and 

use the language of Learner Assets: 

- 2015, Murdoch, K. The Power of Inquiry -  
 

We are researchers – curious, courageous, resourceful 
 

We are thinkers – open-minded, flexible, persistent 
 

We are collaborators – empathetic, compassionate, reliable 
 

We are communicators – confident, responsive, respectful  
 

We are self-managers – resilient, responsible, reflective 
 

We aim to deepen our students learning by using the skills and processes to develop understanding of curriculum 

content and provide opportunities to showcase how students can transfer this deep knowledge through their inquiries. 

KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR OUR OPEN CLASSROOMS later this term. 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 

COVID-19 Updates 

As COVID-19 shifts and changes across the country we will continue to keep you updated as quickly as possible. 

Please read these updates and support us to continue to keep the community safe. In Tasmania we have been so 

fortunate and the proactive responses puts us in the position to be prepared for essentially, what are great unknowns. 

Keep up the great work and thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Cold and Flu Season 

Cold and flu season has continued with the wet weather. Please remember if your child is unwell contact the front 

office and let us know they will be away. It is best that they get the rest and care needed for a full recovery. We are 

seeing a significant increase in illness across the school for both children and adults alike. When our staff are unwell, 

they need to stay home also. We are encouraging washing of hands and sanitising at school to be as preventative as we 

can. Thank you for your cooperation and support. 
 

Our Volunteers  

Additional to our Covid-19 guidelines, if you are onsite for volunteering please ensure that you sign in at the front 

office, have your Working with Vulnerable Children’s card and identify specifically which area of the school you will be 

volunteering in (canteen, uniform shop or class). It is so important for our children’s and your safety that all volunteers 

and visitors check in at the front office. 
 

Thanks Trevallyn for a wonderful start to Term 3!!! 

 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal  

Trevallyn Primary School 



PJ DAY 

PJ Day was held on the last day of Term 2. Students wore their favourite pyjamas to raise funds for the Indigenous 

Literacy Foundation. Students raised $445.20. 



3 BENDER/HUDSON OLYMPIC ARTWORK 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

The School Association met on the last Thursday in June in the school staffroom. During the meeting we welcomed 

Susan Peacock to the committee and Susan has now been elected as the Chair of the Uniform shop. We would like to 

welcome Susan to the committee and are pleased that she will be assisting with the Uniform shop. The School 

Association is currently discussing the uniform shop stock options and we are pleased to hear two students will also 

be consulting on future changes. The School Association was updated on the options to refurbish the canteen, and this 

remains an ongoing process with quotes currently being sought. Also under discussion is whether an alternative Taste 

option could be viable, and this will be further explored in the coming months. It has been lovely to have parents from 

the school community attend our meetings. If you would like to come along, we meet the last Thursday of the month 

in the school staffroom. Next meeting is on 26 August. 

 

School Association Secretary 

Joanne Beswick 



RECENT SCHOOL IMPROVEMENTS 

KINDER COYLE - SNOW GLOBES 





END OF TERM PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 30 JUNE 

Class Aspiration Growth Courage Respect 





5/6 SPORT - 13 AUGUST  

(NO SPORT 06 AUGUST DUE TO LSSSA 

NORTH V SOUTH) 

Sport Versus - 13 Aug Venue - 13 Aug 

Hockey 
West 

Launceston 
St Leonards 

Netball Norwood Trevallyn 

Football Punchbowl Trevallyn 

Soccer Vedovelli Glen Dhu Trevallyn 

Soccer Horkings East Launceston East Launceston 

Dance  Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via  

Schoolzine 

 

Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

Please notify the office by 9.00am if your child is going to 

be absent. Messages can be sent via Schoolzine, email 

(trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au),  or by phoning 

the office (6331 9657).  

ATTENDANCE 

CANTEEN WINTER SPECIAL  

Winter Special  

Cheesy Cottage Pie is available to order on 

Wednesdays for $4 under the Specials heading on QKR.  

NORTH V SOUTH COMPETITIONS 

Congratulations to the students selected to participate 

in the North V South Sports competitions being held on 

Friday 06 August. Parents are reminded to notify the 

office if your child is attending the competition and 

please sign students out at the office. If you are 

collecting another child on behalf of a parent, written 

confirmation is required from their parent/guardian. 

DONATIONS 

Due to the recent weather we are 

seeking donations of girls winter 

tights that your child has grown out 

of. These are lent to student from 

our spare clothing supplies.   

Just a reminder that next week’s LIL session is a Crawl 

and Climb Movement session.  
 

It will take place in the Multi- Purpose Room on Friday 

from 9-10.15am. 
 

Come along and support your kids in being active! 

LAUNCH INTO LEARNING 


